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Date:

May 21, 2020
To:

All Texas A&M AgriLife Unit Heads 

From:
Dee Ann Schneider  


Director, Purchasing & HUB Program 
Subject:
Important Deadline for FY 2020 and FY 2021 Funded Purchases
Year-end is rapidly approaching, and the Agencies generate a large volume of purchase requisitions throughout the summer to either finalize FY2020 spending or begin FY2021 purchases to be delivered on or about September 1, 2020. To help ensure that you receive the goods and services you need when you need them, please note the following: 
1. Please have all purchase requisitions submitted to the Purchasing Department for purchases that are estimated to exceed $10,000.00 by June 19, 2020.  FY 2020 and FY 2021 requisitions received after this deadline will be processed but only after requisitions that have met the specified dates and funding requirements.  We will do our very best to accommodate all requests but, due to variables outside of our control, we cannot guarantee that lead-time for delivery is adequate for all goods or services. Again, we will do our best.  If a September 1, 2020 delivery is desired on FY 2021 funded purchases, please clearly indicate the need on the requisition, select appropriate FY21 accounting, and every effort will be made to accommodate the request.

2. Purchasing authority for procurement of allowable goods and services up to $10,000.00 is delegated to units to enable them to continue with their research, teaching or operational requirements. There are numerous A&M System-Wide contracts, State Contracts, and Cooperative Contracts available for use to expedite the procurement of goods and services. Aggie Buy punch out catalogues are available for quick easy ordering for everyday consumables.   Please contact the purchasing department for assistance with these contracts.  
3. Per State of Texas and Agency Policy, the agencies are encouraged to use Historically Underutilized Businesses (HUBs) both directly and indirectly in our purchases.  The Agencies shall make a good faith effort to meet or exceed the goals set by the State and Agencies. To assist in meeting these goals, units are encouraged to utilize HUBs for purchases under $10,000, including those purchases made with an Agency payment card.
For further guidance, please contact the Purchasing Department early in the purchasing process to ensure proper purchasing guidelines are followed to complete the purchase timely.
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